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President Bob Teweles called the meeting to order, and thanked everyone for attending.  Board members attending:  Bob Teweles, Peggy Jones, Ellen Laubhan, Cindy Waechter, Pat Schultze, Dave Elder, and Penny Wallace.  
Minutes.  The February 13, 2014, minutes were approved as submitted.  
Treasurer’s Report.  Cindy Waechter presented the treasurer’s report; a copy of which is attached.  The monthly cost of electricity for the Community Garden is higher than what was estimated; will discuss at a later time.  The Treasurer’s report will be accepted pending audit. 
Vice President/Programs  
Ellen Laubhan said that the program for the March GCMG meeting will be Marty Ruona to talk on Xeriscaping and Succulents.  Ray Elizondo with the San Antonio Daylily Society will talk on daylilies in April.
Old Business

Ellen Laubhan had analyzed the results of the GCMG 2014 Survey, and the Board discussed the results on leadership positions that are vacant, and having a quorum for business meetings.   Ellen recommended that maybe the President position could be just a one- or two-year commitment; maybe attend four Board meetings before they become President.
Hoermann Park Planning – GCMG’s need to find out exactly what is expected of us if we help with this committee.

Discontinuing Green Team – Hughlene Micheli that has chaired the Green Team for years has submitted her request to discontinue this team.  Dave Elder made a motion to accept to discontinue the Green Team; Ellen Laubhan seconded, and the motion carried.

Texas Master Gardener’s Volunteer Agreement – Over 50% of GCMGs turned in this agreement.  Ellen Laubhan made a motion to group this agreement, along with reporting volunteer hours, paying annual dues, and the Criminal Background Check to be done all at the same time as required in the GCMG Policy and Procedure manual.  Peggy Jones seconded, and the motion carried.  This will need to be added to the GCMG Policy and Procedure manual.  Cindy Waechter will draft up this change.
Criminal Background Check – Class 23’s Criminal Background Check is due in August 2014 and the majority of the GCMG member’s are due in January 2015.  The board discussed how to best handle this and future renewals as each subsequent class will be due in August of each year, i.e., Class 24 in August 2015, Class 25 in August 2016.  Peggy Jones indicated this would be an administrative nightmare to maintain.  Bob Teweles suggested that renewal be done in January each year as part of the re-certification process, in addition to reporting hours, paying annual dues, and submitting a signed TMG Volunteer Agreement members would be required to complete and sign a Criminal Background Check form.  With the exception of Class 23 who must submit their forms by August 2014, Class 24, 25, 26, etc. will submit their CBC forms during the appropriate January recertification cycle (seven months before their background check expires) and their future renewal date will be January instead of August.  Class 24 will submit their forms for the January 2015 recertification cycle, Class 25 for January 2016, Class 23 and 26 for January 2017, etc.  The Board members agreed to this plan in conjunction with the discussion on the TMG Volunteer Agreement.  Cindy Waechter will draft the change to the Policy and Procedures Manual. 
Texas Master Gardeners’ Volunteer Hours Reporting System – Dave Elder wants to be on this committee to implement this program for GCMGs.  This will be worked on at a later time.

Webmaster Training – Lisa Foss has agreed to take Randee Malmsten’s position as GCMG’s Webmaster in 2015.  There are five other GCMGs that want to be trained.

Awards Nomination of the Guadalupe County Community Garden – Dave Elder has submitted the garden for the Texas Master Gardener service award competition.  Next year Dave would like to submit the GCMG newsletter for competition.

New Design for GCMG Tee Shirts - Bob Teweles is working on a new design for tee shirts, and asked if the Board had a landscaping picture that could be used on the shirt, maybe with a river, and pecan trees in it.  Joyce Friesenhahn will model her Native Plant Society T-shirt at the March GCMG meeting.
New Business

Membership Meeting Format – The Board discussed ways to keep the GCMG meetings from being too long.  It was recommended that the minutes, treasurer’s report, and committee reports be sent to the membership before the meeting so they can review.  At the meeting, all these reports can be voted on as a consent agenda.  The social would start at 6:30 p.m., the business meeting would start at 7:00 p.m., and the speaker to start at 7:30 p.m.  It was recommended to try this at the April and May meetings.

Class 26 –Dave and Cindy Waechter volunteered to be Class Assistants and begin work on Class 26 so that GCMG could begin advertising in May.  They will establish the day, time, place, determine the curriculum and obtain speakers based on last year’s class, and work on publicity.  The hope is to hold class at the First Presbyterian Church, 305 N. King Street, Seguin TX, where class #24 was held.  We will still need a leader or a group of leaders for 
the actual classes.  Dave Elder made a motion to start working on Class #26, and Peggy Jones seconded; and the motion carried.
Committee Reports – Action Items - Volunteer Reports
Publicity – No report. 
Education – Class Education Programs – Penny Wallace now has a committee to help her.  Penny has three classes scheduled for this year.  

Penny is lining up a September seminar on propagation, which will be held at the Guadalupe County Community Garden.  Kathy Carroll, a Propagation Specialist, will teach the class on bulb division, stem propagation, planting wildflower seeds, etc.

Rainwater/Rain Barrel Class – Penny Wallace said the Rainwater/Rain Barrel Class will be held on Saturday, May 17 from 9:00 a.m. – 11:00 a.m. at the Guadalupe Community Garden under the pavilion.  The speakers would be Liz Romero, Dave Elder, and Jim Johnson.  The cost of the class would be $10 for cost recovery to Texas A&M.  Liz Romero is working on the flyer.
Volunteer – Ag Festival – Bob Teweles said we have many volunteers for the GCMG booth at the Ag Festival at the Red Barn in Seguin on May 1 from 4:00-9:00 p.m., but still need a Chairperson.
Schertz Volunteer Fair – John Lewicki agreed to chair this event that will be held on April 10.

Announcements
Peggy Jones checked on prices for a table cover that would have the name GCMG on it.  Peggy said it would be too costly and decided not to buy one.

Peggy Jones said that Sandy Foss is working on the history of GCMGs.
Bob also had an updated GCMG Calendar of Events.

Adjournment

As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:20 p.m.  
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